

Zentrale Abschlussarbeit 2021

Englisch

Mittlerer Schulabschluss

Herausgeber

Ministerium für Bildung, Wissenschaft und Kultur des Landes Schleswig-Holstein Brunswiker Str. 16-22, 24105 Kiel

Aufgabenentwicklung

Ministerium für Bildung, Wissenschaft und Kultur des Landes Schleswig-Holstein Institut für Qualitätsentwicklung an Schulen Schleswig-Holstein Fachkommissionen für die Zentralen Abschlussarbeiten in der Sekundarstufe I

Umsetzung und Begleitung

Ministerium für Bildung, Wissenschaft und Kultur des Landes Schleswig-Holstein zab1@bildungsdienste.landsh.de

© 2021 Ministerium für Bildung, Wissenschaft und Kultur des Landes Schleswig-Holstein

Liebe Schülerin, lieber Schüler!

Vor dir liegt nun das Aufgabenheft des schriftlichen Teils der Abschlussprüfung Englisch Mittlerer Schulabschluss.

Es gibt drei Teile darin, zu denen jeweils mehrere Aufgaben gestellt werden:

Teil LC: Listening Comprehension (Hörverstehen)

Teil RC: Reading Comprehension (Leseverstehen)

Teil W: Writing (Schreiben)

Du hast ausreichend Zeit! Die Prüfungszeit beträgt für alle Aufgaben zusammen 135 Minuten. Lies dir bitte jede Aufgabe gründlich durch und bearbeite sie so gut du kannst. Wenn du mit einer Aufgabe nicht zurechtkommst, gehe zur nächsten über.

Wenn du dich einmal bei der Lösung geirrt hast, markiere deine richtige Antwort so:

A richtig
B C Häkchen fälschlich gesetzt
D □

Besonders in Teil LC *Listening Comprehension* ist es wichtig, dass du vor dem Anhören der CD-Texte in der schriftlichen Aufgabenstellung zunächst nachliest, was du beim anschließenden Hören herausfinden sollst!

Nutze die jeweiligen Pausen, um die Aufgabe zu lesen und zu vervollständigen.

Benutze einen Bleistift, um deine ersten Vermutungen zu kennzeichnen, bevor du nach dem zweiten Hören den Füller oder Kugelschreiber nimmst.

Für die Teile RC und W (*Reading Comprehension / Writing*) denke daran, dass du in deinem Wörterbuch nachschlagen kannst, wenn du Wortschatzprobleme hast.

In Teil W *Writing* nimm dir Zeit, die Schreibaufgabe erst zu planen, dann einen Text zu schreiben und diesen vor dem sauberen Abschreiben zu überprüfen. Nutze die Zeit und überprüfe in der Aufgabenstellung, ob du alle Aspekte bedacht hast. Kontrolliere hinterher noch einmal die sprachliche Richtigkeit.

Bitte erst umblättern, wenn du dazu aufgefordert wirst.

LC Listening Comprehension

LC 1 THE ELBPHILHARMONIE

Listen to the interview about the Elbphilharmonie (Elphi). While listening, answer the questions below in about 1 to 5 words or numbers.

There is an example (0) at the beginning. You will hear the recording twice. You now have 30 seconds to read the task.

o	Where exactly is the building located?	Hamburg's harbour city
1	When was the building supposed to be finished?	
2	How much did the <i>Elphi</i> cost in the end?	
3	What attracts visitors to the <i>Elphi?</i> Name two aspects.	1. 2.
4	How much is a ticket if you want to see all attractions?	
5	What is the minimum cost of a hotel room in the <i>Elphi</i> ?	

LC Listening Comprehension

LC 2 SMART TRAVELLING

Listen to the radio interview with Theresa Carey from Cleveland about couchsurfing.

While listening, complete each sentence in about 1 to 7 words.

There is an example (0) at the beginning.

You will hear the recording twice.

You now have 30 seconds to read the task.

0	Couchsurfing means that you		
•	provide a couch or room for free		
	Theresa offers people a place to stay because she enjoys		
1	<u> </u>		
	Name one aspect.		
2	One benefit of couchsurfing is that visitors usually		
	Name one aspect.		
	You can protect yourself as a couchsurfer if you		
3	·		
	Name one aspect.		
4	For couchsurfing, Theresa's home doesn't have to		
4	·		
	Theresa's first visitor came to her because the flat owner had		
5			
	Theresa is experienced in couchsurfing; for example, she		
6			
	Name one aspect.		
	She asks couchsurfers to bear two things in mind:		
7			
	Name one aspect.		
c	Couchsurfing has taught Theresa that people mostly		
8			

/8 P.

RC Reading Comprehension

RC 1 SMILING - A SIMPLE WAY TO BE HAPPIER

Read the article about smiling. Then answer the questions below in about 1 to 6 words or numbers. There is an example (0) at the beginning.

SMILING – A SIMPLE WAY TO BE HAPPIER

If you search for the road to happiness, you might start your journey by travelling the world. As we learn from other people and their cultures, travel may bring you some unexpected answers about how to be happy. In your search for happiness, you could find satisfaction in Switzerland, the *Land of Milk and Honey*; inspiration in Austria, the *Land of Beauty and Music*; and positivity in Thailand, the *Land of Smiles*. Thailand has gained this reputation because the Thai people are frequently displaying bright, full smiles. A closer look at their culture shows that their smiles come from an inner peace and kindness. If you choose to follow the Thai people, then you may just find the key to happiness. It turns out that a smile has the surprising power of actually making a person feel happier.

The average person smiles about 20 times a day while happy people smile more often, about 40 to 50 times a day. There seems to be a connection between *real* happiness and a *genuine* smile. A fake smile, however, does not affect your emotional state. You could smile 60 times a day, but if you do not mean it, then you will not feel any different.

A real smile not only affects you but also the people around you. Humans can recognize a smile from a distance of 100 metres. We most likely developed this skill to be able to detect if an approaching stranger is a threat or not. But, what this means for you is that the hundreds of people around you can spot your happiness and will most likely be drawn to it.

Scientists agree that a smile can also be quite good for your well-being. Lower blood pressure, fewer stress hormones, a longer life - now that's something to smile about! Smiles are also contagious. If you smile 25 times in a single day, you very well might receive double in return - 50 smiles coming your way. And these smiles will not all be identical. In fact, there are 19 variations of the human smile on record.

Humans start practising their smile quite early. In fact, through medical technology, we can see that babies start to smile before birth. And they continue to smile immediately after they are born, although the smiles usually happen when the babies are sleeping.

So, if you are looking for a way to achieve happiness, use all of the 26 muscles it takes to form a smile and let that simple smile improve your mood.

written by Christian Nordine

0	What do people hope to find while globetrotting?	(the road to) happiness
1	Where may travellers most likely come across warm-hearted people?	
2	How often does a cheerful person smile?	
3	What kind of smile can change your mood?	
4	Apart from yourself, who is influenced by a genuine smile?	
5	How can a smile positively affect your health? Name two.	1. 2.
6	When does a human being start to smile?	

/6 P.

RC Reading Comprehension

RC 2 MY LIFE AS AN ONLINE VIDEO STAR

Read the article about two online video stars.

Decide whether the statements below are true or false and tick (\checkmark) the correct box. Then find one sentence in the text which you need for your answer.

Write the <u>first four words</u> of this sentence in the table (justification).

MY LIFE AS AN ONLINE VIDEO STAR

When Mrs Nuñez asked her 17-year-old daughter to search for a job, she expected that Allondra would consider working as a clerk in a grocery store or a shop. Mrs Nuñez never would have imagined that her daughter would become an online celebrity.

Instead of accepting an ordinary job, Allondra Nuñez decided to try something different. She began making videos for online streaming. At first, she wasn't sure what to do in her videos, but then she had the idea to record herself doing what she does best—talking about herself!

Allondra is positive and genuine; it is her warm personality that attracts thousands of viewers every day to her video blog. In her "vlog" Allondra chats about the details of her life—what she dreamt the night before, what's on her mind at that moment, her hopes and fears, and her plans for the future. She even talks openly about her personal relationships. Allondra describes a recent posting about her social life, "I spoke honestly about how I would let others influence me, but now I'm gaining my confidence and making my own choices. I guess this connected with my audience because more than 300,000 fans watched that video."

Allondra's mother doesn't understand her daughter's choice to reveal private details about her life. Mrs Nuñez admits, "I wrote in a diary when I was younger, but I kept it confidential; I hid it under my bed. Allondra records her diary in the form of a video and then shares it with strangers. This is something that would have been unthinkable in my days."

Mrs Nuñez isn't the only one who is confused by the phenomenon of online celebrities. It shocked Tyler Sands' parents when their 19-year-old son announced that he would be able to pay for his entire college tuition—\$64,000 for four years.

Tyler became famous as an online personality when he began posting travel videos 10 months ago. Since then, he has made just over \$100,000! Tyler makes money by promoting tourist destinations and using various travel products in his videos. He has such a large following that sponsors actually pay him to show ads before and during his videos. Tyler proudly claims, "I have my dream job! I explore cities all over the world and get paid to do it!"

Tyler Sands and Allondra Nuñez are video stars who are young and are making a lot of money doing something that their parents never would have thought possible. As long as Tyler and Allondra can keep their fans entertained, they will have not only their ideal jobs but also fame.

written by Christian Nordine

	statements	true	false	justification
0	Allondra's mother assumed that Allondra would pursue an ordinary career path.	√		When Mrs. Nuñez asked
1	Right from the start Allondra knew exactly what she wanted to show.			
2	Allondra fascinates viewers with her appearance.			
3	A lot of viewers can relate to her.			
4	Allondra's mother also made her thoughts public in her own childhood.			
5	Tyler's parents were always convinced that his videos were a profitable business.			
6	Tyler turned his hobby into his profession.			
7	Both teenagers are following in their parents' footsteps with regard to their professional careers.			

/7 P.

W Writing Task

ONLINE VIDEO CHANNEL

You want to start an online video channel with your English friend and want to exchange ideas. Therefore, you write to your friend.

Task: Write an email and...

- describe what you want to show and suggest a title for the channel.
- explain what you and your friend need to organize to start the channel.
- suggest ideas of how to get followers and become successful.

Write about 180 words.			

MSA Englisch Prüfungsheft 2021 (c) MBWK S-H

/24 P

Stopp!

Die folgenden Tabellen werden nur von den Lehrkräften ausgefüllt.

W Writing - Online Video Channel

Writing an email	Possible Points	Student's Points
Inhalt		
 describe what you want to show and suggest a title for the channel. 		
 explain what you and your friend need to organize to start the channel. 	8	
 suggest ideas of how to get followers and become successful. 		
Textsorte/Situations-/Adressatenbezug	2	
Entfaltung des Themas/Textaufbau	2	
Satzbau/Satzverknüpfungen/Konnektoren (Kohäsion, Kohärenz)	2	
Verständlichkeit/Lesbarkeit	2	
Wortschatz: Spektrum/Korrektheit	4	
Grammatische Strukturen: Spektrum/Korrektheit	4	
Total Points	24	

Listening Comprehension, Reading Comprehension, Writing		Possible Points	Student's Points
LC 1	THE ELBPHILHARMONIE	5	
LC 2	SMART TRAVELLING	8	
RC 1	SMILING - A SIMPLE WAY TO BE HAPPIER	6	
RC 2	MY LIFE AS AN ONLINE VIDEO STAR	7	
W	Email: ONLINE VIDEO CHANNEL	24	
Test Points Paper-Pencil		50	
SP/M	Test Points Speaking/Mediation (see assessment sheet)	50	
	Total Points		